
June 4, 2013 

 
 
 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Re: 3L Communications Missouri, LLC – revisions to Tariff P.S.C. MO No. 2. 
 
Dear Secretary of the Commission: 
 
Enclosed for filing please find the following revised tariff sheet: 
 
 P.S.C. MO No. 2, Second revised Sheet 62, Canceling First revised Sheet 62 
 
This revised tariff sheet is being filed to reduce 3L Communications Missouri, LLC’s 
(“3LCom’s”) intrastate switched access rates to comply with the directives of the Federal 
Communications Commission’s November 18, 2011 USF/ICC Transformation Order, FCC 11-
161 (WC Docket No. 10-90).  With these rate reductions, 3LCom’s terminating intrastate 
switched access rates will be set at or below the corresponding rates for Southwestern Bell 
Telephone Company d/b/a AT&T Missouri.  3LCom is also reducing the originating local 
switching rate to mirror the corresponding rate of AT&T Missouri. 
 
The proposed tariff sheet is being filed with an issue date of June 4, 2013 and effective date of 
July 4, 2013 (in order to allow the full thirty (30) days required by law from date of receipt until 
effective date).  3LCom apologizes for the short delay between the requested July 4, 2013 
effective date and the July 2, 2013 effective date discussed in the FCC’s Order. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
      Very truly yours, 
       

3L COMMUNICATIONS MISSOURI LLC 
 
      By:  /s/ Patrick L. Phipps 

       Patrick L. Phipps 
       Vice President 
       3L Communications Missouri LLC 
       Office: 417-800-2000 ext. 3 
       Email: support@3lcom.net  


